CITY OF NEWTON

BOARD OF ALDERMEN

TRAFFIC COUNCIL ACTIONS

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2011

Note: Below is a summary of Traffic Council actions only. A full meeting report summarizing the Council's discussion and public testimony regarding each agenda item will be posted on the City website in approximately two weeks following the above meeting date.

Present: Ald. Ciccone; Danielle Delaney, Committee Clerk; Jim Danila, Transportation Engineer; Jerome Grafe, Citizen Representative; David Koses, Transportation Planner and Sgt. James Norcross, Newton Police Department

Also Present: Ald. Baker, Blazer, Fuller, Merrill, Shapiro

TC15-10 JAMES & NANCY BOWDRING, 94 Hammondswood Road, requesting No Left Turn 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. at the intersection of Beacon Street and Hammondswood Road.

(Ward 7) [05/06/10 @ 12:36 PM]

ACTION: Approve (5-0) No Left Turn 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m., from Beacon Street to Hammondswood Road.

DAREN DEAN, Two Newton Place, 255 Washington Street, requesting TC1-11 Right Turn on Red at the intersection of Centre and Jefferson Streets. (Ward 1) [01/07/11

@ 11:08 AM]

Denial (5-0) ACTION:

TC41-10 DAVID KOSES, on behalf of the Newton Safe Routes to School Task Force, requesting parking restrictions on both sides of Cypress Street, in the vicinity of 280 Cypress Street, in association with modifications to the island and related infrastructure changes near the school entrance, to be paid for through Mass DOT'S Safe Routes to School Infrastructure Program. (Ward 6) [12/23/10 @ 9:10 AM]

ACTION: Approve (5-0) No Parking, as illustrated in Recommendation 1 (Proposed School Entrance) of the Bowen School Preliminary Assessment, Prepared by the Massachusetts Safe Routes to School Infrastructure Team, dated September 30, 2010.

TC42-10 DAVID KOSES, on behalf of the Newton Safe Routes to School Task Force, requesting installation of a pedestrian hybrid signal and crosswalk on Parker Street in the vicinity of Daniel Street and Athelstane Road, to be paid for through Mass DOT' Safe Routes to School Infrastructure Program. (Ward 6) [12/23/10 @ 9:10 AM]

ACTION: Approve (5-0) Traffic Council recommends that a school crossing guard remain at

that location.

Respectfully submitted,

David Koses, Traffic Council Chair